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SUBJECT:   FITTING OF AN ADDITIONAL

IDENTITY PLATE TO PRIVATE HIRE AND

HACKNEY VEHICLES

                            
OPERATIONAL MATTER



REPORT OF:   THE DIRECTOR OF CORPORATE SERVICES
       FOR DECISION

1.
Purpose of Report:     To request Members to consider the report

2.
Recommendations:     That the Panel decides upon the report

3.
Implications:
3.1
Resources (Finance/Staffing)
:)
None

3.2
Performance Review:

:)
None

3.3
Environmental:


:)
None

3.4
Equal Opportunities:

:)
None

3.5
Community Strategy

:)
None

IF YOU HAVE ANY QUERIES

PLEASE CONTACT

Jane Nugent

0161-793-3115
NOT FOR PUBLICATION BY REASON OF PARAGRAPHS OF PART 1 OF SCHEDULE 12A OF THE LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1972

QUALITY CONTROL
Report prepared by: M.D. Seel

Reviewed by:  A.  R.  Eastwood

Corporate Services Directorate, Law and Administration Division, Salford Civic Centre, Chorley Road, Swinton, M27 5DA



FITTING OF SECOND LICENCE IDENTITY PLATES TO FRONT 

OF PRIVATE HIRE AND HACKNEY VEHICLES.

In recent years, and as a result of a number of reported attacks on members of the public by bogus taxi drivers, the security of the public and the correct identification of Private Hire Vehicles has been highlighted.

In an attempt to prevent such incidents taking place, certain measures have been introduced throughout the country to make prospective passengers more aware of the dangers they face when entering unlicensed vehicles.

Salford Council have progressed towards this objective by being one of the first local authorities to introduce the fitting of a more identifiable licence plate to the rear of the vehicle, together with other measures, namely Operator’s signs and insurance signs on the vehicle doors.   These measures have all helped to re-assure members of the public that they are hiring a legitimate vehicle.

There is however, a lack of identification at the front of Private Hire Vehicles and it has been suggested that the fitting of a second licence plate on the front of the vehicle would not only correct this, but would go even further in making it more difficult for bogus drivers to operate.

Members are requested to approve an amendment to the Licensing Conditions in order to give the vehicle front view identification

Although Hackney Carriage vehicles do not present the same risk due to their purpose-built design, the proposal would also apply to this type of vehicle.

If approved by the Panel, plates would be required to be fitted to the front of individual vehicles on initial licensing and on renewal, and would be at no extra costs to the proprietor. 

